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December 14, 2020 

Your Worship 
Mayor Allan Thompson 
Town of Caledon 
mayor@caledon.ca 

Dear Mayor Thompson: 

Thank you for your letter requesting an extension to the deadline by which the Region of 
Peel must complete a review of its council composition.    

I believe that regional municipalities are in the best position to decide what is best for 
them locally. I encourage the region to continue this important work in order to establish 
the council composition that best satisfies the needs of the region, and lower-tier 
municipalities, as soon as possible, before March 31, 2021. 

Doing so will allow your municipality to look ahead and focus your resources on 
recovery and sustainability to deliver vital services to your residents, so that Ontario’s 
communities emerge stronger from the COVID-19 outbreak.  

Once again, thank you for bringing your request to my attention.  Please accept my best 
wishes.  

Sincerely, 

Steve Clark 
Minister  

c: The Honourable Sylvia Jones, MPP Dufferin – Caledon 
The Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria, MPP Brampton – South 
Deepak Anand, MPP Mississauga – Malton 
Rudy Cuzzetto, MPP Mississauga – Lakeshore 
Natalia Kusendova, MPP Mississauga – Centre  
Kaleed Rasheed, MPP Mississauga East – Cooksville 
Sheref Sabawy, MPP Mississauga – Erin Mills 
Amarjot Sandhu, MPP Brampton – West  
Sara Singh, MPP Brampton – Centre  
Gurratan Singh, MPP Brampton – East 
Nina Tangri, MPP Mississauga – Streetsville  
Kevin Yarde, MPP Brampton – North 

Ministry of 
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and Housing 

Office of the Minister 
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